

PRINCE GEORGE'S COUNTY GOVERNMENT

OFFICE OF THE COUNTY EXECUTIVE

June 23, 2017

Elizabeth Hewlett, Chair Maryland-National Capital Park and Planning Commission 14741 Governor Oden Bowie Drive Upper Marlboro, Maryland 20772

Dear Chair Hewlett:

Pursuant to Section 27-645(b)(1) of the Prince George's County Code, the Office of the County Executive has reviewed and is offering comments on the Public Facilities Report for the *Preliminary East Riverdale-Beacon Heights Sector Plan*. We are pleased to have the opportunity to comment on the recommendations contained within the plan, provide guidance and support to aid continued growth and enhance vitality for our communities.

The County's Department of Public Works and Transportation (DPW&T) is under the purview of the County Executive and was specifically identified as the responsible agency for line items contained within the Public Facilities Report.

With regards to infrastructure improvements within and/or near the study boundary areas, the DPW&T will examine the specific recommendations for high visibility crosswalks, curb ramps, accessible pedestrian signals, upgrades to street lighting facilities, and bike lane improvements in the context of conformance with DPW&T's Specifications and Standards and all applicable roadway standards and guidelines for these applications. New bus shelter locations will be assessed based on usage, ridership, and physical conditions.

As always, the Executive Branch and the subordinate offices, agencies, and departments will continue to work with the Planning staff during their numerous planning initiatives.

In conclusion, we thank you, the Planning Commissioners and staff for your hard work and dedication. We look forward to continuing this very strong working relationship between Maryland-National Capital Park and Planning Commission and all branches of Prince George's County Government as we strengthen the future of Prince George's County.

Brad Frome
Assistant Deputy Chief Administrative

Officer for Public Infrastructure

14741 Governor Oden Bowie Drive, Upper Marlboro, Maryland 20772 (301) 952-4131 www.princegeorgescountymd.gov Elizabeth Hewlett, Chair April 26, 2017 Page 2

The Honorable Derrick L. Davis, District Council Chairman cc:

Barry Stanton, Deputy Chief Administrative Officer for Public Infrastructure

Brad Frome, Assistant Deputy CAO for Economic Development

Andree Checkley, Planning Director

Darrell Mobley, Director, Department of Public Works and Transportation Scott Rowe, AICP, CNU-A, Acting Chief, Community Planning Division